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PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION 

MEETING OF 10-25-21 

Public Works Parks Report 

 
Playground Replacements, Refurbishments and Repairs: 

1.  Full replacement of the existing play equipment at Laughlin Park is anticipated to 

be completed by the end of November this year.   

2.  Full replacement of the missing play equipment at Oak Park is expected to be 

completed by the end of December this year.  

3.  Full replacement of the missing play equipment at Swenson park is expected to 

be completed by the end of January next year.  

4.  Full replacement of the existing play equipment at American Legion is 

anticipated to be completed by the end of February next year.  

5. Completed the refurbishment and repairs of Baxter, Equinoa, Stribley, and 

Victory Park play equipment. 

6. Completed various repairs to the play equipment at Caldwell, Sherwood, Loch 

Lomond, Sousa, Grupe, Cruz and Gleason are expected to be completed 

in February/March of next  year.  

 Pour in place installations: 

1. Completed pour in place rubber surfacing removal and reinstallation at Parma and Iloilo, 

maintenance district parks. 

 

VOLUNTEER EVENTS 

Volunteer events will continue with another Yosemite Lake cleanup scheduled for Saturday, 

October 30 from 8:30 to 11:30 a.m. and a Louis Park project with the Stockton Rod and Gun 

Club on November 13.   

 

Parks staff is working with the Solid Waste Division to develop a calendar of park beautification 

events for next year. 
 

PROJECTS 
OM-22-006 Weber Events Center Tree Trimming for Nighttime Visibility and Pedestrian Safety 

Project - Prune 555 trees inside the footprint of WPEC and remove 12 hazardous trees/stumps.  

 

Work expected to begin November 2021 pending issuance of Purchase Order and coordination 

with CSD to not interfere with events scheduled at WPEC. 

 

Full replacement of Stribley Ball Field Lighting by the end of February next year.  

 

Resurfacing of basketball, tennis and handball courts continues throughout the parks system. The 

contractor started work on Cortez Park on 10/13 and will then move to Valverde Park followed 

by Panella.  This project will not be complete until sometime after the new year, as we are 

moving into what we hope is a wetter season.   
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GRANTS 
The Public Works Department will be submitting a Per Capita grant from the Proposition 68 

funding to obtain $177,000 to renovate the surfacing at Van Buskirk Park playground.  This 

project will be done sometime within the next 18 months.  
 


